

Newsletter No. 37 Term 4 Week 7 22nd November 2023

Admin Corner – te iwi tahi tatou – we are one family...

Empowering Connected Lifelong Learners

• Farewells - We have some staff to farewell as this school year comes to a close.

Deborah Rings, is retiring and has been at Churton Park School since 2004. We are grateful to Deborah for all her work at CPS over those years and wish her and her husband all the very best in their retirement.

Grace Esquilant has taken up an exciting opportunity at Maungaraki School, we wish her all the very best in the future.

Well done to Charmaine Carlaw who has won a TeachNZ Study Award for 2024. Charmaine will still be at CPS in a part time capacity to fit in with her study.

Big congratulations to Vic Sharp and her husband who will be welcoming a new addition to their family during term 1 next year. Vic will not be starting a class in 2024, instead she will be providing release & support in classes until going on parental leave around the middle of the term.

We have 58 Year 6 students preparing to move on to intermediate in 2024. My thanks to them for the contributions they have made to our school and we wish them all the best for the future.

- Welcome We are very pleased to have Claudia Bugaud and Christy Robinson join our team in 2024.
- Hubs & Locations for 2024

Yr 1/2	
Kenepuru Stream	Ponga Grove
Lynsey Burvill (Yr 1) Deepali Pant (Yr 1) Carla Macleod (Yr 1)	Tania Horton (Yr 2) Claudia Bugaud (Yr 2)
Yr 3/4	
Pukehuia	
Nicki Stempa (Yr 3/4) Mikayla Renor (Yr 3/4)	Hannah Saul (Yr 3/4) Christy Robinson (Yr 3/4)
Yr 5/6	
Lower Totara Ridge	Upper Totara Ridge
Ash George (Yr 5/6) Francie Martin (Yr 5/6) Jenny Brown (Yr 5/6)	Nicola Donovan (Yr 5/6) Lucy Smith (Yr 5/6)

- Pack the Bus is coming on Monday 27th November. Start collecting toys, games, toiletries and food items that you would like to donate. We have collection boxes in the office foyer for you to drop off any items you wish to donate. A great way to support Wellington City Mission.
- **Library Books** It's that time of the year when we are starting to stocktake our resources. Please have a hunt in the cupboards, on the shelves, in the car, under the bed etc. to see if you have any library books or class readers to return them by Monday 4th December.

OUR VISION: EMPOWERING CONNECTED LIFELONG LEARNERS